Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 9:40 PM

REDACTED
Subject: I-80

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019, completing the survey and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

After the first community meeting the project team took a closer look at the impacts of the proposed I-80 improvement on the local street system. The team determined that Duncan Street could not remain open therefore we have determined that the six homes on Duncan Street between Keip Avenue and River Street are anticipated to be acquired.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations regarding land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated at fair market value. The Department will work with you to assist in finding you a comparable home. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works, representatives will be available to discuss the process at the upcoming Public Hearing. You may also reach out to our land acquisition specialist, Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov. He should be able to answer any questions you may have.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL32gz5VA80nrC-bkF90FBli9dz4zAcou9rEpbNkp3cgbttwu76SzJ8k5bEtJ8QQwRoqtMfxw6ouPZKfJV2kNf4">https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF85I-0000f7-3n&i=57e1b682&c=gNW3gndeL

EOnIs4Z97uxPhjYwViZnVSQf0YV5cJyqOltGWfX0le5mNmVvUK0ZSe76rvpgjr4EJVJtSFdtjU9RyCOUnhWsl51hiQ for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 9:59 PM

REDACTED
Subject: I-80

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019, completing the survey, and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations regarding land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated at fair market value. The Department will work with you to assist in finding you a comparable home. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works, representatives will be available to discuss the process at the upcoming Public Hearing. You may also reach out to our land acquisition specialist, Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov. He should be able to answer any questions you may have.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url2.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8Ne-000dxR-

4Z&i=57e1b682&c=L2BFvJ2BorwZNKvwsNYyTYWEUZhh3KXDuRBYiA7VrfHiompkUZke0tH7eobgxsBSX39uuzI8rD RJHDWL7yyAN4V4jHPqEmpejowYOJ9ouPhc098YxxmLwP1jgqZd7dc4JfuAlH7wpvGp_Vrf-JpryvVun0HuAtXtgJJqAPQJEUx_mvoOe0i8RJ4yg1areA8hUUzx00lq4wgk8w8tY15h4A for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 9:43 PM

REDACTED

Subject: re: Progress Report

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for the comment you submitted through the project website on June 14, 2019. The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations regarding land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated a fair market value. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works. Representatives will be available to discuss this at the upcoming Public Hearing.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. Your e-mail has been included on our mailing list. You will receive future project information including an invitation to the public hearing. Please visit the website at <a href="https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF87x-000Z52-4i&i=57e1b682&c=AxCOAobks85B32-hWYuDPCcbGPmPzA1u_Ri4d2KjG7LSfBJ2wJX9UX11pQVSC8s233J6Q5VZNuZ7jzZV08t1PZh7WfUx9MFRM7J21Lpwg2VnGg4wAGY7CkZkZBtgMmgZcQrBuLie8ulGryw-

EullHM5ka2lkeaMyEN8ma9PocNPNQCYInNztQJEHbdxBaUq-t6otwPq_A-KbZMXs45i4Q for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 9:50 PM

REDACTED
Subject: 1-80

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for completing the survey and attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019, the meeting on July 11, 2019, and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The recommended preferred alternative includes new bridges over the Des Plaines River with wider shoulders and concrete barriers along the edges. These features should reduce the occurrence of debris falling from the bridges and reduce traffic noise.

As part of the Phase I study of I-80, the Department performed a noise study in accordance with Department policy and Federal regulations. The study determined that the areas between Center Street and Chicago Street meet the criteria for providing noise abatement, therefore noise walls are being proposed in this area. Those who would benefit by the potential noise walls will have the opportunity to vote on whether or not they will be installed. The voting will occur after the project's final design is approved.

In accordance with its Highway Traffic Noise Assessment Manual, the Department will monitor vibration during construction activities typically associated with vibration, including pile driving, blasting and pavement breaking. If necessary, they will implement measures to reduce construction vibration such as changing the location and timing of vibration operations or using alternative construction methods. Regarding your concern of possible structural damage to your home due to vibrations, IDOT will make every effort to complete construction in a manner that limits property impacts. Should you feel your property sustained damages due to construction, you have the opportunity to file a claim with the State of Illinois for damages. Any claim will need to show proof of previous (before construction) and current (during or after construction) conditions.

Department policy regarding land acquisition is based on federal and state laws which require the Department acquire the minimum amount of property necessary to construct and maintain the improvement. The effect of a roadway project on property values is difficult to identify since there are a number of factors that could lead to an individual's perception including improved transportation and accessibility, proximity, or other factors. The Illinois Department of Transportation does not reimburse or collect from property owners for any positive or negative changes to property values which may or may not have been caused by roadway projects.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative including proposed noise wall locations, will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once the hearing has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url2.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8Fb-000Mdq-

4J&i=57e1b682&c=vaFyWj5fSDEZNcC91q4JTnpZc6oZjS7sUaeavRo4WSIGiqhAVEk2mKUe-mWnqBX0pH-irO-Ve6UtqgWS89_pNwDb0fq_rYOjW3sapJ5SMDpiz9G27MZ-

gl62TZCsKxPpG opV5zTP8p zHS V zDYWvm8WjQ0KmKdgO5e3aHNgtxgZIOB-

msylZsFaOzSHJyCowMk16nA438--8ACmeutQ for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 9:54 PM

REDACTED
Subject: I-80

Thank you for attending the Community Meeting on June 11, 2019, for completing the survey and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations regarding land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated at fair market value. The Department will work with you to assist in finding you a comparable home. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works, representatives will be available to discuss the process at the upcoming Public Hearing. You may also reach out to our land acquisition specialist, Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov. He should be able to answer any questions you may have.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url2.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8J2-0008JR-

5l&i=57e1b682&c=cHRaNfBi2iNmSwN1YnUF5BsFhGKgwjfEliJJCstuxo3fDgAVHUwsX7tY9psDnGmjUxUepBS6CglJCwzCZaw20itvJIBc4eb9Mzbzd1O80ymNrz-

mhtm7ElClMmGhTlJI_6XDVW_pg4WSfnuOA5PE47X0XPTWGIMY3F2AqbsOMrwSW8UfTmBKt2vcxX0rHfdNbJrPmd_swuj8lNsVh2xmjQ for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 10:04 PM

REDACTED

Subject: re: Meeting 9/18/19 4:00pm

Thank you for attending the Community Meeting held on Wednesday, September 18 and for your inquiry regarding improvements to Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently engaged in preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

Materials from the meeting, including the maps sent to you in advance are posted to the website. The presenters included Steve Schilke, Steven.Schilke@illinois.gov who spoke regarding the overall project, and Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov who addressed land acquisition process and relocation benefits. You may contact either of them should you have any questions or concerns. Opening remarks were made by Anthony Quigley who can be reached at the following address:

Anthony J. Quigley, P.E. Region One Engineer 201 West Center Court Schaumburg, IL 60196-1096

The current recommended preferred alternative does not require the acquisition of any part of your property at REDACTED

. It does potentially require partial acquisition of your neighbor to the south at REDACTED

. If your neighbor wishes to retain the remainder of their property, they will have the option to do so.

Regarding your concern of possible structural damage to your home during construction, IDOT will make every effort to complete construction in a manner that limits property impacts. Should you feel your property sustained damages due to construction, you have the opportunity to file a claim with the State of Illinois for damages. Any claim will need to show proof of previous (before construction) and current (during or after construction) conditions.

The Department is currently in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive information on the date, time and location once that has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url2.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8SX-0000Fb-

3G&i=57e1b682&c=DlfOX3 rpddtX2hhga2q9JaLQxAvodyZJcrgwPhRx74bKVbljt3XpBBIMyMSuNHExol1ij7ufvO-Bl7JVKtj6eMlExvsyYjOWsqmeJmar867R6QeUH2BYQmgFKG30VpXVENQjgvJZAt8qQFVBa82tb 4ew4fbttlGlkgRX ObZifc4TWAP8gqq_ZC6uck4ORBMYVpyEatafekrnkJHD1qOg for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 10:15 PM

REDACTED
Subject: 1-80

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for completing the survey and attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019 and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department makes every effort to ensure the community is informed of studies and construction. In addition to the two recent community meetings, the Department has held 3 public meetings regarding this project, the most recent was held in January 2018. Postcards were mailed to residents including your address, to invite them to the meetings. Notices were published in the Sun Times and Joliet Herald three weeks and one week prior to each meeting.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations (the Uniform Relocation Act) in regard to land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated at fair market value. The Department will work with you to assist in finding you a comparable home and may compensate you for the difference in price between the appraised value of your home and the purchase price of a comparable home. Once you have selected your next residence, the Department offers relocation benefits and will continue to work with you and assist you during the transition. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works, representatives will be available to discuss this at the upcoming Public Hearing. You may also reach out to our land acquisition specialist, Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov. He should be able to answer any questions you may have.

The Department attempts to protect and salvage healthy mature trees wherever possible. Unfortunately, the Department is unable to save the trees on your property due to their proximity to the proposed ramp and transplanting mature trees is seldom successful.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. As with the previous public meetings, you will receive a postcard in the mail with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at <a href="https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8dP-000JTm-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-5l&i=57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSDEvUV8IFNBEYgCo7NxrBrfsXKnjINeap_T-57e1b682&c=So3dahk5WJIAZ64cyRqdOx5BSD

IYdBOwCivpONOkLoTSgABSXxuieKdt7GQpy-Z3Trm2srsorschUKRiFu0jKtRwa-WhHLSI7rUbJX8-bh9FylgthfnLTyd5aK-yM1BSO4_2FdgHltlnyS75izL6K8XoqkRrfLmmY-WShEKBsDBf7JlHdyvQ for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 10:17 PM

REDACTED
Subject: I-80

Dear REDACTED .

Thank you for attending the Community Meeting on September 18, 2019. The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a post card with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at

https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8fk-000WDu-52&i=57e1b682&c=RWfl0c47Lq8l-

Ag5ail8mFID2W06w14lygnnB9g4Pq34P1wkd3UifYrwL6Mc0AGzDDTgQ0-

MqKkfXo6IZu6lbebjsqOZVCpqawjbEyIKRWeNstqBOYeGhHT899-

B2MBT3YbS2bWGFrWsVQuZ8P1DoksiiHJvlQUlp15wNdw7nV6Gf6ZJjtNHW1bvJ_4q-9ootWFXL9Jrz6kp2ZIzDY5iAA for more project updates.

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 10:21 PM

REDACTED
Subject: I-80

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for completing the survey and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The recommended preferred alternative includes reconstruction of I-80 with wider shoulders and an auxiliary lane between Center Street and Chicago Street. Proposed interchange modifications to Center Street will provide more access to I-80. Access from your house to McDonough Street, Railroad Street and Raynor Avenue/Center Street will be unchanged. A new frontage road is anticipated from Market Street to Illinois Street to provide continuity of Shelby Street.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at

https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iF8ij-0000IT-

5r&i=57e1b682&c=ZJEi1XfCODvuB31OOlnsjyrSDuflCHM5SBZLnzihbBT1UVVGcWPa2fpw9o_51s6_ipKfsKqo87nrw 2kxFwfUiAyf46-

<u>OzkA7tRIRd8QKmb8T tawzoPgdAQDlu4Oz2wCX5mWSw0 ugEm8TXjhoBObA7J6i1hWdWpqPZqP-0UcmKzPh8nk8n7Qs4VRPYh4fWqlRfUtablDgNkPZm-sx4EYA for more project updates.</u>

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 10:22 PM

REDACTED
Subject: I-80

Dear REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019, completing the survey and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations regarding land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated at fair market value. The Department will work with you to assist in finding you a comparable home. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works, representatives will be available to discuss the process at the upcoming Public Hearing. You may also reach out to our land acquisition specialist, Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov. He should be able to answer any questions you may have.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url3.mailanvone.net/v1/?m=1iF8kA-0001Ci-

5m&i=57e1b682&c=orGfbxSASkfwZTDsiLYgkJmzGUKDE_9FB25fD91TUUzrF5C0YJBplbSMFbxl5V0kTl-IN94AszCs4zZEXhWh8euL1e4 fq3KzuYoeAP 6sF9vCVdXoECdxNOgtLE0tmNs1s-U7cx24UMvqitK7yLKIrRfEUwOP1vqUApouRBDuqC2VorNsjZtmbdNHGCPI-jn3ogwNhnduYQx5sQEiYXw for more

project updates.

Sent: Tuesday, October 1, 2019 5:17 PM

REDACTED

to be functional? (Many pages and features

do not function at all) and NONE the most current proposed maps are on this site

Dear REDACTED ,

Thank you for attending the Community Meeting on June 11, 2019, completing the survey and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

We are sorry to hear that you are having trouble navigating the project website at www.i-80will.com. Under the "NEWSROOM" tab, project stakeholder meetings are listed along with links to exhibits presented at the meetings. We have added the dates of the meetings so that it is clear which exhibits are most current. On the "HOME" tab under "Updates" is where upcoming meetings are posted. The public hearing date will be announced here once it has been scheduled.

As part of the Phase I study of I-80, the Department performed a noise study in accordance with Department policy and Federal regulations. The study determined that the areas between Center Street and Chicago Street meet the criteria for providing noise abatement, therefore noise walls are being proposed in this area. Those who would benefit by the potential noise walls will have the opportunity to vote on whether or not they will be installed. The voting will occur after the project's final design is approved.

In accordance with its Highway Traffic Noise Assessment Manual, the Department will monitor vibration during construction activities typically associated with vibration, including pile driving, blasting and pavement breaking. If necessary, they will implement measures to reduce construction vibration such as changing the location and timing of vibration operations or using alternative construction methods.

Department policy regarding land acquisition is based on federal and state laws which require the Department acquire the minimum amount of property necessary to construct and maintain the improvement. The effect of a roadway project on property values is difficult to identify since there are a number of factors that could lead to an individual's perception including improved transportation and accessibility, proximity, or other factors. The Illinois Department of Transportation does not reimburse or collect from property owners for any positive or negative changes to property values which may or may not have been caused by roadway projects.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once that has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at https://url3.mailanyone.net/v1/?m=1iFQSk-000nxY-

4n&i=57e1b682&=SdZMcbJOcVkAKMDoqja7QT0wYOFUHbptLluiEC2qwRrTLONcEZbfM_JWsPT5CpqcNAap6BInseVNImdFmzllYqE7VlWmhirpVtSNV65Csk32ceD0Nu_jrHMoEt9qaSvUhr-DfBKOh6yY5lTEykhQPwqnR2A61WTuHmvYrm9lpY9eL_ahsVebU4q7RJ9luH9NmwVGlJdQO2zEsSl514yCXQ for

more project updates.



Octubre 1, 2019 **REDACTED**

Le agradecemos por completar el cuestionario y dejarnos saber de sus dudas relacionadas con la Interestatal 80 (I-80). El Departamento de Transportación de Illinois (Departamento) está en el proceso de finalizar los estudios preliminares de ingeniería y ambientales (Fase I) para las mejoras propuestas en la I-80 desde Ridge Road hasta la Ruta US 30 en los Condados de Kendall, Grundy, y Will. El corredor de la I-80 ha sido identificado en la reciente Legislación de Estructuras que ha sido aprobada. Este proyecto tiene alta prioridad para ser incluido en el siguiente ciclo del programa basado en el proceso de adquisición de propiedades y preparación de planos.

Como parte del estudio de Fase I de la I-80, el Departamento realizo un estudio de ruido de acuerdo a las reglas del Departamento y regulaciones Federales. El estudio determinó que el área entre Center Street y Chicago Street cumple los criterios para proveer reducción de ruido y por esto se ha recomendado incluir paredes de reducción de ruido en esta área. Aquellos que se puedan beneficiar de las potenciales paredes de reducción de ruido tendrán la oportunidad de votar si desean o no que sean instaladas. La votación se llevará a cabo una vez que el diseño final del proyecto sea aprobado.

El Departamento está en el proceso de finalizar análisis de ingeniería adicionales y de perfeccionar la alternativa recomendada preferida. La alternativa recomendada preferida será presentada en la audiencia pública que se anticipa sucederá en otoño del año 2019. Se le enviara una tarjeta postal con la fecha, hora y locación de la audiencia pública una vez estos datos sean finalizados.

Apreciamos su interés en este proyecto y esperamos su continua participación en el transcurso del mismo. Usted ha sido incluido en nuestra lista de correo y recibirá información sobre el progreso del proyecto. Para ver información actualizada de proyecto, por favor visite nuestra página de internet www.l-80Will.com.

Sinceramente, El Grupo de Estudio del Proyecto de la I-80



REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019, and for completing the survey and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

As part of the Phase I study of I-80, the Department performed a noise study in accordance with Department policy and Federal regulations. The study determined that the areas between Center Street and Chicago Street meet the criteria for providing noise abatement, therefore noise walls are being proposed in this area. Those who would benefit by the potential noise walls will have the opportunity to vote on whether or not they will be installed. The voting will occur after the project's final design is approved.

The Department follows federal rules and regulations regarding land acquisition. Any home to be acquired will undergo an appraisal by a professional licensed appraiser and will be compensated at fair market value. The Department will work with you to assist in finding you a comparable home. There are many details to how the process for land acquisition works, representatives will be available to discuss the process at the upcoming Public Hearing. You may also reach out to our land acquisition specialist, Mike Cullian, Mike.Cullian@illinois.gov or at the following address. He should be able to answer any questions you may have.

Michael Cullian
Illinois Department of Transportation
Bureau of Land Acquisition
201 West Center Court
Schaumburg, IL 60196-1096

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once that has been scheduled.



We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at www.l-80Will.com for more project updates.



REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meeting on June 11, 2019 and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department cares about your concerns and takes them seriously. Throughout the planning process the project team has conducted multiple stakeholder meetings including three public meetings and two community meetings. Based on comments we heard at the first community meeting we conducted further analysis and made adjustments to the plan. These plans were presented at a second community meeting held on September 18, 2019. The Department has and will continue to accept comments through the project website at www.l-80will.com. Comments and public testimony will be accepted at the Public Hearing to be held in the fall.

While the proposed improvements will require removal of some trees, the Department has a policy to replace trees one for one. Where possible the Department will replace trees within the project limits and attempt to place them to provide screening for residences.

As part of the Phase I study of I-80, the Department performed a noise study in accordance with Department policy and Federal regulations. The study determined that the areas between Center Street and Chicago Street meet the criteria for providing noise abatement, therefore noise walls are being proposed in this area. Those who would benefit by the potential noise walls will have the opportunity to vote on whether or not they will be installed. The voting will occur after the project's final design is approved.

Department policy regarding land acquisition is based on federal and state laws which require the Department acquire the minimum amount of property necessary to construct and maintain the improvement. The effect of a roadway project on property values is difficult to identify since there are a number of factors that could lead to an individual's perception including improved transportation and accessibility, proximity, or other factors. The Illinois Department of Transportation does not reimburse or collect from property owners for any positive or negative changes to property values which may or may not have been caused by roadway projects.



The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative including proposed noise walls will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at www.l-80Will.com for more project updates.



REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meetings on June 11 and September 18, 2019 and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties.

While the proposed improvements will require removal of some trees, the Department has a policy to replace trees on a one for one basis. Where possible the Department will replace trees within the project limits and attempt to place them to provide screening for residences. The project is not anticipated to impact conditions on Joliet Street, however safety and operations on I-80 is expected to be greatly enhanced.

As part of the Phase I study of I-80, the Department performed a noise study in accordance with Department policy and Federal regulations. The study determined that your area meets the criteria for providing noise abatement, therefore noise walls are being proposed in your area. Those who would benefit by the potential noise walls will have the opportunity to vote on whether or not they will be installed. The voting will occur after the project's final design is approved.

Highway improvements are typically processed in three distinct phases. The Department anticipates the completion of Phase I early in 2020. After completion of Phase I, the Department can begin preparing contract plans and acquiring the necessary right-of-way (Phase II). Phase II typically requires 24 to 36 months to complete. Phase III represents the actual construction of the improvement. Improvements are partially funded in the Department's FY 2019-2024 Proposed Highway Improvement Program with some work starting as early as 2021. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of the Capital Bill on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative including proposed noise wall locations will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once it has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at www.l-80Will.com for more project updates.



REDACTED

Thank you for attending the Community Meeting on June 11, 2019 and providing your concerns regarding Interstate 80 (I-80). The Illinois Department of Transportation (Department) is currently finalizing the preliminary engineering and environmental studies (Phase I) for the improvement of I-80 from Ridge Road to US Route 30 in Kendall, Grundy, and Will counties. The I-80 corridor was identified in the recently approved Rebuild Illinois capital bill. The Department is assessing the impact of Rebuild Illinois on the Program. This project has a high priority for inclusion in the next program cycle based on land acquisition schedules and plan readiness.

Department policy regarding land acquisition is based on federal and state laws which require the Department acquire the minimum amount of property necessary to construct and maintain the improvement. The effect of a roadway project on property values is difficult to identify since there are a number of factors that could lead to an individual's perception including improved transportation and accessibility, proximity, or other factors. The Illinois Department of Transportation does not reimburse or collect from property owners for any positive or negative changes to property values which may or may not have been caused by roadway projects.

The north alignment of the new bridge was selected because it improves sight distance on the curves, which improves safety; it allows a consistent speed limit to be maintained which improves safety; and it allows the existing bridge to remain open while the new bridge is built which will shorten the time required for construction and improve safety during construction. A further south alternative was identified, but not evaluated further, based on impacts it would have on an Illinois Natural Area Inventory (INAI) site, a former quarry which became a landfill site, the Joliet Water Treatment Plant, and the Joliet Combined Sewer Outlet Pipe beneath the Des Plaines River. The south alignment also required the removal of homes and displacement of residents.

The Department is in the process of finalizing additional engineering analyses and refining the recommended preferred alternative. The recommended preferred alternative will be presented at the public hearing anticipated to be held in fall 2019. You will receive a postcard with the date, time and location once that has been scheduled.

We appreciate your interest in this project and look forward to your continued participation. You are included on our mailing list and will receive future project information. Please visit the website at www.l-80Will.com for more project updates.